[bookmark: _GoBack]UPR34
Bosnia and Herzegovina
13th November 2019
Statement by the Czech Republic

The Czech Republic welcomes the delegation of Bosnia and Herzegovina and thanks for its comprehensive presentation and the UPR National Report.
We closely follow the steps of Bosnia and Herzegovina and the progress made so far in addressing issues related to the enhancement of human rights.
The Czech Republic would like to make the following recommendations to the Council of Ministers of Bosnia and Herzegovina:
1) Make further and tangible progress in improving civil and political rights, especially with regard to the implementation of the European Court of Human Rights decision in the Sejdić-Finci case and other related rulings;
2) Make further steps in the area of reconciliation within Bosnia and Herzegovina and at the regional level by, inter alia, supporting the civil society-backed initiative to establish a regional truth commission known as RECOM, approving the revised National War Crimes Processing Strategy, adopting the Law on Protection of Victims of Torture at the state level, and by implementing the Law on Missing Persons;
3) Put an end to threats, political pressure and attacks against journalists and facilitate the enjoyment of freedoms of assembly and expression; 
4) Eliminate social exclusion and all forms of discrimination.
Thank you.      
  


